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Valley   Soccer   Club                                       General   Membership   Meeting   
October   21,   2020 

  
Zoom   Meeting   Brought   to   Order   at     7:00   PM   
  

Attendees:   Kyle   Fisher,   Jennifer   Serrano,   Dusti   Fisher,   Kate   Miani,   Andrew   Gaffney,   Kate   Detterline,   Krystal   Krewson,   Kimberly   Moyer   
Executive   Committee   not   in   attendance:   Dusty   Fisher   

  
B Nominations   for   November   Election   

● Treasurer   -   Jennifer   Robinson    nomination   accepted   via   phone/email   
● President   -   Kate   Detterline    Nomination   accepted   
● Fields   and   Facilities   -   Andrew   Gaffney    Nomination   accepted   
● 3rd   VP,   Indoor   intramural   Coordinator   -    No   nominations   at   this   time   
● 2nd   VP,   Travel   coordinator   -   Jason   Brown    unavailable   to   accept/deny   nomination   

  
O�cer   Reports   
Treasurer   -   Kate   Miani   

● Need   someone   to   review   books,   they’ve   not   been   reviewed   since   February   
○ Will   meet   with   Jen   on   Tuesday   

● Finished   moving   to   Quickbooks   online   this   month   
● $7000   CD   has   been   cashed   out   and   moved   back   into   general   bank   account   approximately   August   or   September   
● Vipers   are   no   longer   with   VSC   -   officially   with   PA   dominion     

○ Still   technically   owe   money   to   VSC   
■ Still   working   on   getting   refunds   from   some   cancelled   tournaments   
■ Once   all   refunds   are   resolved,   they   will   have   $188.76   in   their   account   
■ Motion   to   transfer   funds   to   their   team   account   with   PA   Dominion,    Andrew   second,    Motion   Passes   

● Vortex   has   one   family   that   has   not   paid-   they   are   no   longer   part   of   the   team   
○ Balance   of   $88.05   
○ Going   to   see   if   the   fundraisers   help   cover   the   amount,   but   if   not,   the   club   will   cover   the   amount   this   one   time,   due   to   

the   extenuating   circumstances   this   year   
● Voltage   owes   over   $1000,   but   just   received   a   check   from   them   and   they   are   still   working   on   collecting   from   parents   
● Valor   also   owes   over   $1000,   but   does   have   fundraisers   in   the   works   
● Recommended   to   not   allow   teams   to   participate   in   winter   or   spring   events   until   fall   balances   are   paid   
● Balance   in   general   account   is   $106,000   

○ Approx   $10,000-15,000   worth   of   checks   to   go   against   still   
Report   Accepted   

  
Auxiliary   -   Krystal   Krewson   

● There   is   still   Joe   Corbi’s   in   the   snack   stand   from   last   years   fall   fundraiser   that   was   never   picked   up   
○ Kate   D.   checked   dates   -   product   is   expired   -   will   be   discarded   

Report   Accepted   
  

Secretary   -   Jennifer   Serrano   
No   Report   
  

Webmaster   -   Dusti   Fisher   
No   Report   
  

1st   VP   Outdoor   Intramural   -   Kimberly   Moyer   
● 59   players   this   season   

○ 4   U7   teams   
○ U9   team   at   Boyertown   



/

● No   fundraiser   this   season   
○ Motion   to   refund   all   parents   who   opted   for   fundraiser   buyout    Kate   M   second,    Motion   Passes   

● Limited   volunteer   opportunities   due   to   snack   stand   not   being   open   
○ Motion   to   refund   volunteer   deposits,    Kate   D   second   
○ Option   will   be   provided   for   donation   back   to   the   club   in   lieu   of   refunds    Motion   Passes   

R eport   Accepted     
2nd   VP   Travel   Coordinator   -   Kate   Detterline   

● 10   teams   
○ 2   U9,   2   U10,   2   U11,   2   U12,   1   U13,   1   U16   
○ Approx   120   kids   total   
○ 24   kids   in   U8   advance   

● Season   started   Sept   12   -   five   weeks   remaining   
● Using   PTS   for   training   -   10   weeks   total   with   one   week   to   go   

○ Minimal   rainouts   on   training   
● Columbus   Day   weekend   tournaments   

○ Voltage   won   division   
○ Storm   placed   5th   

● Several   end   of   season   tournaments   upcoming   
● COVID   protocols   appear   to   be   working   well   

○ Only   one   parent   and   one   player   positive   
○ One   symptomatic   person   who   tested   negative   
○ Only   two   kids   quarantined   due   to   contact   tracing   through   school   

● Approx   30   kids   still   need   to   register   to   pay   off   fall   season   
● Did   not   need   to   purchase   much   equipment   
● Voodoo   returned   equipment   which   has   been   redistributed   to   other   teams   as   needed.   
● Picture   night   was   a   success     

R eport   Accepted     
3rd   VP   Indoor   Intramural   -   Kyle   Fisher   
No   R eport   
  

Fields   and   Facilities   -   Andrew   Ga�ney   
● New   lights   at   Phillips   working   great   -   no   complaints   from   neighbors   

Report   Accepted   
  

  
  

Old   Business   
●   

  
  

New   Business     
●   

  
  

Good   of   the   Order   
●   

  
Meeting   Adjourned   at   8:05   PM   


